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FCBS REPRESENTATIVES

BOCA RATON BROMELIAD SO-

CIETY

Ken Marks

22690 Lemon Tree Lane
Boca Raton, FL 33428-5514

561-451-3046 kema@adelphia.net

Mark Havlik

747 Camino Lakes Cir
Boca Raton, FL 33486
561-368-6275
M.havlik@worldnet.att.net

BROMELIAD GUILD
OF TAMPA BAY
Tom Wolfe

5211 Lake LeClare Rd.
Lutz, FL 33558
813-961-1475
bromeliadsociety@juno.com
Don Nores

4307 Kensington Ave.
Tampa, FL 33629
813-835-0404
nhd@ij.net

BROMELIAD SOCIETY
OF BROWARD COUNTY
Polly Pascal

4413 SW 38™ Terr.

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33312
054-962-0018

Maureen Frazel

12500 Lake Rd.

Ft. Lauderdale, FL
33325-4420

954-474-1349

BROMELIAD SOCIETY
OF CENTRAL FLORIDA
John Boardman

2425 Peacock Ct.

St. Cloud, FL 34771

jboard55@yahoo.com
Herbert Henry

2101 N. Hastings St.
Orlando, FL 32808
407-578-0842

BROMELIAD SOCIETY
OF SOUTH FLORIDA
Nat DeLeon

11000 SW 77" Court Ct.
Miami, FL 33156
305-666-3280
nateile7@aol.com

Karl W. Green, MD
6104 SW 152 St.
Miami, FL 33157
Bromdad@adelphia.net

CALOOSAHATCHEE
BROMELIAD SOCIETY
Vicky Chirnside

951 Southland Road
Venice, FL 34293
941-493-5825
vickychir@aol.com

Larry Giroux, M.D.

3836 Hidden Acres Circle
North Ft. Myers, FL 33903
941-997-2237
n2finchs@peganet.com

FLORIDA EAST COAST
BROMELIAD SOCIETY
Jay & Calandra Thurrott
713 Breckenridge Dr.

Port Orange, FL 32127
386-761-4804
Cajat@aol.com
Calacat@aol.com
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FLORIDA WEST CHAIRPERSON
COAST BROMELIAD SOCIETY Roland Schnabel

Bob Dalzall
1983 Belleair Rd VICE-CHAIRPERSON
Clearwater, FL 33764 Carolyn Schoenau
blueberryvolvo@aol.com
Roland Schnabel SECRETARY
5106 E 127th Ave. | Ed Hall
Temple Terrace, FL 33617
813-988-7046 TREASURER
rschnabe@gte.net Ted Nuse
3 Rocky Creek Trail
GAINESVILLE Ormond Beach, FL 32174
BROMELIAD SOCIETY 386-673-2648
Carolyn Schoenau Tednuse@mindspring.com
P, O. Box 12981 peggynuse@aol.com
Gainesville, FL 32644
352-372-6589 EDITORS — Leonard & Inez
bsi@nersp.nerdc.ufl.edu Dolatowski
Al Muzell
P. O. Box 14442 Univ, Sta. WEBMASTER
Gainesville, FL 32604 Michael Andreas
352-372-4376 617 5" St.
Merritt Island, FL 32953
SARASOTA BROMELIAD 312-453-0366
SOCIETY webmaster@fcbs.org
Inez Dolatowski
P. O. Box 1657 WEEVILMASTER
Tallevast, FL 34270-1657 * Howard Frank, Ph. D.
941-748-2120 1711 NW 10™ Ave.
ldolatow@tampabay.rr.com Gainesville, FL 32605
352-375-3821
SEMINOLE BROMELIAD jhf@mail.ifas.ufl.edu
SOCIETY Http://
Nancy Hall bromeliadbiota.ifas.ufl.edu/”frank/
1111 Glen Garry Cir bromel.html
Maitland, FL 32751 Barbra Larson, Ph. D.
407-647-2039 Univ. of Florida,
hallnan2039@cfl.rr.com Entomology & Nematology Dept.
Box 110620
TREASURE COAST Gainesville, FL 32611
BROMELIAD SOCIETY 352-392-1901 x122
Only contact thus far: belarson@mail.ifas.ufl.edu

Lindy Wise 772-466-1275
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Florida Council
of
Bromeliad Societies
Draft Minutes
October 11, 2003

Societies Present: Ted &
Peggy Nuse (FEC, Treas-
urer); Jay & Calandra Thur-
rott (FEC); Mark Havlik
(Boca Raton); Mike &
Karen Andrea (BSCF); Ro-
land & Jean Schnabel
(FWCBS); Karl Green
(BSSF); Al Muzzell
(Gainesville); Ed & Nancy
Hall (SBS); Polly Pascal; &
Maureen Frazel (BSBC);
Vickie Chirnside
(Caloosahatchee).

Others Present: Dr Howard
Frank (the weevil project)

Societies Not Represented:
Treasure Coast, Tampa
Guild and Sarasota.

Call to order: Chairman Ro-
land Schnabel called the
meeting to order at 1:30PM
at the home of Joel Meisner.
The meeting was hosted by
the Boca Raton Society.
Each representative intro-

duced him or herself.

Secretary’s Report: The min-
utes of the July 12, 2003 were
approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report: Ted Nuse
distributed the Treasurer’s Re-
port. He stated that the com-
bined accounts total
$22,406.16 with $5,678.86 in
the general fund. Roland re-
ported Terri Bert (past Chair-
person) had just received no-
tice that the Florida Corpora-
tion fees had not been paid
and were past due. Roland
asked her to forward the infor-
mation to Ted Nuse for pay-
ment. Ted made a motion to
have the state send the bill di-
rectly to him. The motion was
seconded by Al Muzzell and
passed.

Karen Andreas passed out a
report on the Web Site. As of
October 10, 2003 over
171,950 people have visited
fcbs.org. She encouraged
newsletter editors to freely use
any material on the Web Site
but be sure to acknowledge the
source.
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Inez Dolatowski was absent
and thus the newsletter editor
made no report.

Per Dr. Howard Frank, Dr.
Barbra Larson will be phasing
out of the weevil research be-
cause of a new job. Howard
distributed a 2-page report.
He mentioned that the Fort
Pierce field office under Dr.
Ron Cave is expected to be
operational by mid 2004.
Much of the weevil research
will be transferred there.

Karen Andreas reported that
only one membership survey
had been received back. Polly
Pascal made a motion to put
the survey in the next newslet-
ter. Al Muzzell seconded the
motion that was passed.

Karl Green reported that the
Miccosukee Resort sold the
rooms out from under the
SFBS. After some discussion
on an alternate date in January
2003, Karl made a motion that
was seconded by Ed Hall to
cancel the 2003 Extravaganza.
The motion carried. It was
mentioned that the Florida
West Coast Bromeliad Society

would host the fall 2004
Extravaganza and the Sara-
sota Bromeliad Society
would host the 2005 event.

Karen Andreas handed out
a packet of information on
the FCBS. She requested
feedback.

Roland Schnabel noted the
2004 incoming FCBS offi-
cers will be as follows:

Chairman-Gainesville Bro-
meliad Society
Vice-Chairman-Seminole
Bromeliad Society
Secretary-Caloosahatchee
Bromeliad Society.

The Chairman begins serv-
ing at the end of the Janu-
ary 2004 meeting. Ed Hall,
the present Secretary men-
tioned he expected the new
secretary to assume the job
at the start of the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned
at 3:30PM.

Respectively submitted,

Ed Hall, Secretary
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Florida Council
of
Bromeliad Societies Web
Report
October 11, 2003
http://fcbs.org

As of October 10, there have
been more than 171,950 visi-
tors to fcbs.org.

Newsletters from Florida
West Coast Bromeliad Soci-
ety and Florida East Coast
Bromeliad Society were
posted for the months of July,
August, September and Octo-
ber.

The meeting and officer rota-
tions for the Council are now
posted online, under About
FCBS.

Pictures from several shows
and sales were put online:
Bromeliad Society of Central
Florida, Bromeliad Society of
Broward County and Brome-
liad Society of South Florida.
In addition, pictures were
contributed by: David Shiigi;
M. Patterson; Michael An-
dreas; Lynn Fieber; Michael

Schmale; Peter Tristam; K.
Woods; Derek Butcher;
Oscar Ribeiro; and Vic Prze-
tocki

Derek Butcher contributed an
article for “Uncle Derek says:
on Tillandsia hybrids with T.
albertiana as one of the par-
ents

An international source was
added to the Bromeliad Re-
sources section of the Links
page. Bromeliad Resources,
Bromeliario Imperialis, the
bromeliad nursery of Oscar
Ribeiro, Rio de Janeiro, Bra-
zil, was added. Oscar Ribeiro
is also a frequent contributor
of pictures for the Photo In-
dex.

The website was mentioned
as a resource in an article in
the gardening section of Flor-
ida Today newspaper in Bre-
vard County, September 6.
There was a sidebar to the
main article on bromeliads
about the Mexican bromeliad
weevil.

Karen is writing a series of
short articles about the con-
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tent of the Council website.
These articles are being writ-
ten for the newsletter of the
Bromeliad Society of Central
Florida. Member societies
may use them (with credit)
and/or they can be included
in the Council’s newsletter.
A copy of the first article is
included with this report.
Karen can send them via
email if your newsletter edi-
tors are interested.

As always, articles, photo-
graphs and announcements
for the web site are welcome.
Pictures can be emailed to the
webmaster who also can scan
photographs and slides. All
materials sent via snail mail
will be returned to the sender.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael Andreas, Webmaster
webmaster@fcbs.org

Karen Andreas
karen@fcbs.org

617 Fifth Street, Merritt
Island, FL 32953
321-453-0366

Weevil Report
October, 2003

Biological control/weevil
research:

The renewal of the weevil
grant by the Florida Park
Service has funded the hir-
ing of a new post-doctoral
researcher, who has begun
his work in Honduras.
Alonso Suazo-Calix, a
graduate of El Zamorano,
received his Ph.D. from the
University of Florida, De-
partment of Entomology
and Nematology, and most
recently worked at the Com-
monwealth Scientific and
Industrial Research Organi-
zation (CSIRO), Australia.
He has experience rearing
several insect species.
Alonso will be developing
rearing methods for the fly
in Honduras, building up a
colony there instead of hav-
ing small amounts of flies
shipped to Florida.

Nolberto Arismendi, the
project’s assistant at El
Zamorano, Honduras, had
continued to maintain
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emerging flies in cages to start a
colony. He has observed flies
mating in the lab and has found
them to parasitize weevil larvae
that were collected from the
field while very young (and
therefore not parasitized in the
field). Nolberto will assist
Alonso in developing rearing
methods that do not depend on
field collections, to improve ef-
ficiency of rearing of the wee-
vils and flies, and to begin the
non-target testing that is re-
quired for a permit to release
the flies in Florida.

Ron Cave and Patrick Duetting
(UF Indian River Research and
Education Center at Fort Pierce)
have been experimenting with
the possibility of using olfactory
attraction to field trap M. cal-
lizona. If a system can be
worked out to reliably trap the
weevil, it could be used to
monitor population size and/or
decrease pressure on bromeliad
populations. The system being
tested is modified from that of
the systems designed for the
trapping of other Metamasius

(together with Olan Ray
Creel) on alternate rearing
methods for M. mosieri col-
lected for experimentation
and rearing of potential
parasitoids. They have tried
artificial diets, as well as
pineapple leaves and ground
ball moss mixed with agar.
Until they find an efficient
rearing method, they are
looking for a source of host
plants of the native weevil
(small plants of T. utricu-
lata, T. setacea, T. balbisi-
ana),

Weevil Monitoring in Flor-
ida:

Teresa Cooper, with the
help of park volunteers, as
well as Ron Cave and Pat-
rick Duetting, has continued
to monitor weevil and bro-
meliad populations at sev-
eral state parks. She has
analyzed her data over the
past two years and con-
cluded that the greatest
numbers of live weevil lar-
vae and adults are found in

weevils. the field in May and June.
This information will be
They have also been working useful when a biological
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control agent is ready to be
released in the field.

Karen and Michael Andreas
(Seminole Bromeliad Society)
have surveyed several Brevard
County parks for bromeliad
weevil damage. They found
two large T. utriculata on the
ground with what appeared to
be damage from larger ani-
mals, but no direct evidence of
weevil presence at Enchanted
Forest (Titusville), and no evi-
dence of bromeliads other than
ball moss and Spanish moss at
Lori Wilson Park (Cocoa
Beach) and at Ulumay Wild-
life Sanctuary and Kelly Park
West (Central Merritt Island).
Their informative description
of these parks and accompany-
ing pictures are available on
the project’s website, at
http://savebromeliads.ifas.ufl.e
du/reports.htm.

Seed Collecting:

John Russell reports that some
to many of the germinated
seeds he is growing out for the
project may not survive. He
will report back on the extent
of loss once he has something

more concrete. This makes
seed collecting next spring
more urgent, particularly in
the Fakahatchee Strand and.
parks with rarer species.

Education/Outreach:

Teresa Cooper gave a talk
on her monitoring research,
and a poster on the weevil
was presented, at the an-
nual meeting of the Florida
Entomological Society in
Stuart on July 28-29.
Teresa won third prize in
the student talks contest.

Karen and Michael An-
dreas have been educating
park personnel, Master
Gardeners and the public
throughout Brevard County
about the weevil. Their ef-
forts were the focus of a
major article in Brevard
County’s newspaper, Flor-
ida Today, on September 6.
We thank them both for the
dedication and time they
have given to educational
and monitoring efforts.

Barbra Larson
email: BCLarson@ifas.ufl.edu
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Affiliate News

Members of the Bromeliad
Society of Central Florida
recently had a tour of Color
Zone Tropicals, Grant & Ma-
gali Groves wholesale brome-
liad nursery.

Moyna Prince has resigned as
editor for The Bromeliad So-
ciety of South Florida after
nine years. Nick Crespo has
volunteered to be their new
editor.

The Bromeliad Society of
Central Florida has been in-
vited to put in a display and
sales booth at the Central
Florida Fair’s horticultural
exhibits area from February
26™ until March 7.

The Caloosahatchee Brome-
liad Society Show and Sale
was held November 8" & 9™,
Best of Show Horticulture
was won by Grant & Magali
Groves for a Vriesea hiero-
glyphica x Vr. Fosteriana.
Best Cryptanthus Species
Award was a Cryptanthus
lacerdae ‘Menescal’ entered
by Eloise Beach who also

won Best Multiple Cryptan-
thus Award with a Cryptan-
thus ‘High Voltage.’

Florida East Coast Bromeliad
Society will have an educa-
tional display at Everybody's
Flower show in Daytona
Beach from March 11-14th.

The Florida West Coast Bro-
meliad Society is also loosing
their editor James Boynton
after ten years.

Twenty-two Central District
judges were in attendance at
the Judges Symposium in La-
fayette, Louisiana on Novem-
ber 8™

The Sarasota Bromeliad Soci-
ety had some unexpected
guests at their November
meeting. Odean and Betty
Head of the Bromeliad Soci-
ety of Houston were surprise
visitors and it was great to
see them again.

The Bromeliad Society of
Broward County is celebrat-
ing their 30" anniversary of
affiliation with the Bromeliad
Society International.
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The Bromeliad Guild of
Tampa Bay recently had
Carole Richmeyer from
Houston present a program on
Cryptanthus at their Novem-
ber meeting.

Catching Up Staying Even

It has been one heck of a
year. It has been a confusing
year with the Extravaganza
and the World Conference
changing dates.

This year has seen an increase
in membership for some of
the affiliate societies. It is
good to see the interest in
plants seems to have grown
More societies are getting in-
volved in events such as com-
munity events, participating
in group outings to bromeliad
nurseries, etc. This has also
been a sad year for some due
to the passing on of some
well loved members.

Education and Outreach con-
cerning the Evil Weevil pro-
ject has been ongoing this
year and we need to keep up
the momentum. More people

are needed to get involved
in seed collecting, growing
seedlings, writing articles
and making the public more
aware of the problem. You
can’t just wait for a handful
of people to do all the work.
Get involved. Contact your
rep or even come to a Flor-
ida Council Meeting for
more information.

The Web site has gotten big-
ger and better this year and
is a terrific site. You should
visit this often as you never
know what new info you
can obtain from it.

We are again attaching the
survey that was run in the
last issue. Please take the
time to complete it, as soon
as possible and mail to
Karen Andreas. Your input
is important.

We hope that the upcoming
year finds you happy,
healthy and your bromeliads
blooming!

Len & Inez
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